
CITY OF GREENWOOD, INDIANA 

EXECUTIVE ORDER OF THE OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

 

EXECUTIVE ORDER NO. 2020-02 

ADOPTING STAY-AT-HOME GUIDELINES FOR 

 CORONAVIRUS DISEASE 2019 (“COVID-19”) PANDEMIC 
   
 

 COVID-19 is a respiratory disease caused by a novel coronavirus which was first detected 

in China and which has now become a pandemic in the United States.  The Center for Disease 

Control has issued several recommendations to combat the outbreak, including stay-at-home 

orders in areas where outbreaks have been confirmed.  Johnson County, Indiana has sufficient 

confirmed cases of COVID-19 to warrant restrictions.  

 

 Residents shall remain at their residences until May 1, 2020 except when to commuting to 

and from and:  (a)  working or commuting work (in the case of “Essential Employees” designated 

by the Governor); (b) caring for others unable to care for themselves; (c) buying necessary supplies 

and seeking emergency medical attention and (d) participating in outdoor activities while 

observing safe distancing.  Most parks and trails will remain open.  Playgrounds, basketball courts, 

tennis courts and pickleball courts will be closed. 

 

 This Executive Order stands is supplemental to all existing City departmental policies and 

procedures and the previous Executive Order regarding the subject matter.  Any provision of any 

policy established by any City department, board or commission that is in conflict with this 

Executive Order is superseded and governed by this order until it expires on May 1, 2020. 

 

 

SO ORDERED THIS 2nd DAY OF APRIL, 2020. 

 

 

 

 

_________________________    Effective Date: April 3, 2020 

Mark W. Myers, Mayor 

City of Greenwood, Indiana 

     

 


